MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING BETWEEN

THE CITY OF WUHAN OF THE PEOPLE’S REPUBLIC OF CHINA

AND
THE CITY OF BANGKOK OF THE KINGDOM OF THAILAND

ON THE ESTABLISHMENT OF FRIENDLY CITY RELATIONSHIP

The official delegation headed by Deputy Governor of Bangkok Amorn
Kitchawengkul, paid a visit to Wuhan in November 2013. During the visit,
leaders from the two cities exchanged views regarding the further

development of bilateral ties. The two sides had reached agreements as

following:

1.

Top leaders will keep close contacts and pay regular visits to the other
city in an effort to enhance the development of bilateral ties between
the two cities.

Both cities will make efforts to promote all-round exchanges and
cooperation in culture, tourism, higher education, youth exchange etc.
and send delegations to participate in international activities in the two
cities.

Both cities will take positive measures to encourage and support the
exchanges and cooperation between companies of the two cities and to
promote the economic development of both sides.

This MOU was signed on November 20", 2013 in Wuhan in six
original copies in the Chinese, Thai and English languages, all texts
being of equal authenticity. Each side holds one copy of them.

The Deputy Mayor of Wuhan The Deputy Governor of Bangkok
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Shao Weimin Amorn Kitchawengkul



